



# Oklahoma Weather Lab

## Meeting Summary: Officers Meeting 8/19/2017

### Meeting Details-----

#### **OWL Board Meeting**

**August 19th 2017 1:00pm**

#### **Attendees (NWC 1120)**

Elizabeth Leslie

Sean Ernst

Robert MacDonald

Morgan Schneider

Samuel Emmerson

Jordan Overton

Nolan Meister

Jenna Warner

Trey Bell

Ty Dickinson

Leah Hill

Shawn Riley

### Committee Updates-----

#### **Operations: Nolan**

- Shifts start tomorrow (Sunday 8/20/2017)
- Website isn't ready for attendance, so attendance will be filled out on shift sheets.
- Shawn needs a list of all the freshmen going to either morning or evening shifts so they (freshmen) can get access to the building outside of normal operating hours.
- Remind people to respect the lab: I.e. keep the room clean and don't move table around.

#### **Climate: Ty**

- Climate shift: Thursday evening.
- Erica and Ty presenting at NWA.
- Promote climate shift to continue it on.
- Climate shift will focus on mid-range, long-range, droughts, patterns, etc.

#### **Hoot and Technology: Sam and Morgan**

- Attendance is set up. It will be on a page only shift leaders have access too. Shift leaders will be signed up for access for a shift leader access level. Name, Email, What Shift, and what students showed up to each shift.
- Compile list of who showed up week by week.



# Oklahoma Weather Lab

## Meeting Summary: Officers Meeting 8/19/2017

OKLAHOMA WEATHER LAB

- Forecast values page being worked on, will be explained when it's ready.
- Ty working on compiling OWL History materials, forward to Hoot and Technology.
- Scheduling a development meeting
  - Historically HOOT just scheduled their own meetings once or twice a month.
  - Bring up development/HOOT interest at OWL/SCAN joint meeting on August 29<sup>th</sup> 2017.

### Secretary/Treasury: Robert

- Got finances binder.
- Robert working on getting on the account (has form signed from Shawn Riley, will take to the OU credit union).
- Last record in binder has account balance at \$258.85 at 4/26/2017. This is not confirmed as Marc mentioned depositing a final check in May. Will update binder and balance once official balance is confirmed.

### Media: Jordan and Jenna

- All ready for the year.
- Working on getting a snapchat so OWL will be on all major platforms.
- In the future, looking at constitutional amendments for making media it's own thing.

### End of Committee Updates -----

### 3 OWL Meetings:

- Simpler foods, not dinner, but more along the lines of snacks to save money.
- Sean mentioned Chris Broyles would be interested in coming back.
- 7:00pm Start Times for meetings.
  - August 29<sup>th</sup>: Starting at 6:30pm
  - September 21<sup>st</sup>: 7:00pm Hurricane workshop (Sean talks to Tyler)
  - October 19<sup>th</sup>: 7:00pm Radar use workshop (Howie Bluestein?, Addison Alford?)
  - November 16<sup>th</sup>: 7:00pm EM talk: Rick and Gayland, EM/NWS Panel.

### WDTD Simulation:

- Nolan will take lead with WDTD simulation.



## Oklahoma Weather Lab

### Meeting Summary: Officers Meeting 8/19/2017

#### **Fundraising:**

- “We freaking need t-shirts” –Sean
- If anyone has ideas for a t-shirt. T-shirts in vending machine.
- Bake sale at the weather fest.

#### **Open Forum:**

Shawn: Haven’t forgotten about the camera.

New AV equipment in 5600.

Shawn on Unidata Board, bring up any Unidata product related ideas, topics, suggestions, etc.

#### **Next Scheduled Board Meeting:**

**Wednesday September 6<sup>th</sup> 7:00pm**

#### **Next Scheduled OWL Event:**

**Tuesday August 29<sup>th</sup> 6:30pm**